## ARENA con'd

Nevertheless, said Councillor Nina Burnham, the newly-established arena committee plans to continue meetings to bring the proposal to a reality.

The arena committee was appointed Sunday during a meeting of about 25 persons in the Ohsweken community hall to discuss means of promoting

the project.

Council gave Miss Burnham permission to use the community hall dining room for an arena committee meeting this Sunday to thrash out further details. It was scheduled for 10 a.m.

The five-man committee consists of President Elton VanEvery; Vice-President Victor Porter; Secretary Welby Johnson; Treasurer John Burnham and Public Relations Director Sidney Henhawk.

The Six Nations community established an arena committee in 1967 as a Centennial project but negotiations for grant bogged down because the reserve is not considered a nunicipality.

Interest in the project declined and finally disappeared.

The issue was raised at a council meeting last month but some councillors objected to the cost estimated at between \$150,000 to \$250,000. They felt enough support could not be found. Councillor William White was suggested funds could be raised from gypsum royalties paid annually to the elected council.

The following write-up was received too late for the last edition of the paper.

## OHSWEKEN W. I.

The October meeting of the Ohsweken W. I. was held at the home of Dr. Sally Weaver in Waterloo. Mrs. David Moses was co-hostess and they the hostesses served a very delicious supper to the members and three of the husbands.

Roll Call was answered with a fun instrument. First prize was won by Mrs. A. W. Anderson, who worked very hard to play her decorated tire pump!

Mrs. James Skye was named delegate to the Hamilton Area Convention. Members agreed to cater for the Ploughmen's Banquet on October 31st. The next meeting was held on November 5th at St. Peter's Parish Hall with Oak Hill members as guests.

## OHSWEKEN 1 --- 4-H CLUB

The Ohsweken 1 group, known as the Banana Splits, under the leader-ship of Mrs. Earl C. Jamieson are taking "Featuring Fruit". Alma Anderson is the president of the club and Barbara Davey is the secretary. The members meet at the home of Mrs. Karl Hansen and we really appreciate the use of her home.

The girls study local fruits, fruits of other countries, their uses and participate in the cooking and baking of fruit dishes. The leader uses a flip chart, a fruit collage and colourful charts for teaching this club. These 13 girls seem to be very enthusiastic about the course.

## OHSWEKEN WOMEN'S INSTITUTE

Members of the Oakhill Women's Institute were the special guests of the Ohsweken W.I. for the November meeting held in St. Peter's Parish Hall. (CON'D)